
Dear Friends 

C hristmas is over and we are now into 
2016.  We do not know what will be ahead 

of us as individuals and as a Church but, of 
one thing we can be certain, The Lord is with 
us ï just think of Immanuel and the gift of the 
baby Jesus. 

I t was a special privilege for me to lead the 
final Prayer Group Meeting on New Yearôs 

Day and to lift everyone in prayer who needed 
our support.  The half hour gathered together 
with just two others was precious and allowed 
time out from busy happenings just to sit and 
pray.  This meeting has sadly closed due to 
lack of support, which is a shame, but, 
nonetheless, I am confident something will 
happen and an alternative will spring up or the 
meetings be revived at a later date.  This does 
not mean we have to stop taking the time out 
at 9.45.a.m. on a Friday, nor at any other time, 
to bring others to Him or even concerns for 
ourselves.  How often do we think of relatives 
in our families, or our Church Family and the 
worldôs problems but the time we pray does not 
have to be ñset in stoneò.  He is always there 
waiting to listen and to provide answers. 

I n Matthew Chapter 7 v 7 it says, ñAsk and it will be given to you; seek and you will find; 
knock and the door will be opened to you.ò 
ASK  ï the initial letters of the three significant 

words actually spell out ask.  Ask, Seek, Knock 
- or as I have illustrated at a Prayer Group, if 
you reverse them - KSA  ï, what do I feel this 
means.  Importantly it means  - King Supplies 
Answers.  Indeed in Matthew Chapter 6 it tells 

us not  to  worry  and  I  urge  everyone to read  

 
 
these two very important Chapters as we enter 
into a new year.  Chapter 6 even teaches us 
the special Lordôs Prayer, which we all say 
regularly.  Read it carefully and take to heart 
the meaning of each phrase so that when you 
next say it in Church it has an extra special 
connection with Him. 

N one of us know what 2016 holds for us 
individually nor especially as a Church 

during this period of interregnum and we 
include our Friends at Lytchett URC in this.  It 
is a difficult and challenging time for all but we 
can be sure The Lord already knows what will 
be happening and He will guide and lead us to 
where He wants us to be. Please continue to 
pray for both our Churches as plans are made, 
during this period without a minister, for Pulpit 
Supply, uplifting worship, the various groups 
and continuing support from the valued 
Congregation and Membership in general.  

H ave faith and believe all things will 
happen, just as sure as Jesus was born 

The Babe of Bethlehem who came to save us 
all. 

M ay I wish you a Happy, Healthy and 
Blessed 2016. 

  Linda Smith 
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Dates for Your Diary  
Church Meeting  28 Feb.  

after Morning Service  c12noon 

Womenõs World Day of Prayer  4 Mar.  

Service at St Johnõs  

Family Pop-In  5 Mar.  

 10.30am - 12.30 

Mothering Sunday Service  6 Mar.  

Church Meeting & AGM  20 Mar.  

after Morning Service and  c12noon 

followed by Ploughmanõs lunch  
Easter Day Holy Communion 27 Mar.  

Service  



 

 

 

We remember in our prayers those who are or 
have recently been unwell and/or in hospital: Betty 
Bricknell, Kathleen Burbidge, Pat Harding, 
Penelope Holman, John Mogg, Janet Stead and 
Eileen Thurston.  

We also pray for Elvine and David Sidey and 

family on the recent death of Elvineôs sister. 

 

Congratulations ...  

to Martin Casey , on achieving 40 years continuous 
membership of this church; see opposite page for a 
photo of Martin receiving his Certificate 

FAMILY NEWS 
 Broadstone URC New Yearôs Party ï 
Letôs Celebrate!  
 

Nehemiah 12:43 New Living Translation (NLT) 
43 Many sacrifices were offered on that joyous day, 
for God had given the people cause for great joy. The 
women and children also participated in the 
celebration, and the joy of the people of Jerusalem 
could be heard far away. 
 

What can I say for our New Yearôs Party at 
Broadstone URC? I can say the party was a 
joyous celebration for all! 2015 was packed full of 
all sort of things! eg. German twinning, Oasis 
summer BBQ, Carolineôs farewell, family and 
friends birthdays, anniversaries, weddings, 
funerals, coming into church membership / 
Eldership, Broadstoneôs Fun day, fund-raising 
while seeing God at work and giving thanks to 

him. 

We came together and celebrated whilst playing 
games, having a laugh, indulging in a giant 
banquet of food, socializing and having 
fellowship, listening to music, acting funny things 
out and having a big sing song to óOld 
MacDonald had a farmô and of course making 

lots of animals noises!  

As we celebrate what God has done in our lives, 
itôs inevitable that we dedicate ourselves to future 
works: just as Nehemiah and Godôs people did as 
they rebuilt the great wall of Jerusalem. They 
dedicated their lives for the future works of 
building Godôs kingdom up. By looking back at 
what God has done, weôre encouraged at what 
heôs going to do. Whether thatôs celebrating a key 
event, celebrating the daily working of God in our 
lives, or simply celebrating who God is. Letôs 

celebrate!  

Saz Holland  

Are you called to Eldership?  

Where would Broadstone URC be today without 
Elders? In most churches today, due to decline of 
Ordained ministers, itôs the Elders who lead the 
way in serving, praying, Sunday school, outreach 
projects, pastoral care, maintenance, admin, 
financeé.to name a few!  
From the Book of Judges, Godôs Leading servant 
Deborah! Between Moses and Samuel, no one 
else filled all three roles of prophet, judge, and 
military leader, except Deborah. As well, she was 
also a wife and a mom! When people looked at 
her, they saw a servant and a leader standing firm 
in God. Having character doesnôt mean we are 
100% perfect. It does mean when we disobey 
God, we apologize to the ones we hurtéthen by 
faith we move on with God and go in His direction!  
There are times we need courage to face 
difficulties particularly being an Elder. Sisera had 
over 900 iron chariots, thousands of skilled 
soldiers greatly outnumbering Israel, etc. On 
Barakôs own strength, he had every reason to fear 
the worst. Yet, he forgot something vital that 
Deborah had said earlier. God had told them He 
was going to deploy, deliver and defeat Sisera at 
the River Kishon. However, Barak didnôt fully 
believe this, but Deborah did. She truly believed 
God no matter how impossible the situation 
looked. By gaining victory over Siseraé..Godôs 
people started to praise him. And in the same 
way, he gave us victory in Jesus overcoming the 
enemy. Just as Deborah and Barak gave praise to 
God, realizing there was no way they could have 
accomplished it on their own, God had truly stuck 
to his word calling people into leadership and 
defeated the impossible. So pray, fast and discern 
your calling and put your trust in him and know 
God will never leave nor forsake you. 
Saz Holland  

Psalm 20:7 (NCV) ï Some trust in chariots, other 
in horses but we trust the Lord our God.  

Thank You ...  

May I thank you all for the cards and 

flowers I received while I was in hospital 

and when I came home. Your visits 

cheered me up and reminded me that I 

am part of the church family at BURC. 

Hopefully I will be back with you soon.  

Betty Bricknell  

 

Thank you so much for all the love that 

has been shown to us during my sister's 

illness and recent death, for all the 

flowers, cards, words of kindness and the 

precious gift of Prayers that you have 

blessed us with over the months. It has 

meant so much to us both. Thank you 

and God bless you..  

Elvine and David Sidey   



Church Life in pictures...  

It was good to read Sazôs 
article in Pathway last 
month as I have also just 
completed the CPAS 
Growing Leaders Course 
but I did mine locally and 
did not have to travel to 

Southampton. 

The inaugural tutorial was a 
one day meeting and took 
place at The Church of the 
T r a n s f i g u r a t i o n  a t 
Sandbanks.  It was a very 
interesting day, made all the 
better with fish and chips 
from the local shop at 

Lilliput. 

Mostly the attendance was 
locally in the evenings at The 
Church of  the Good 

Shepherd or CJôs at Lytchett Minster. 

It was good to meet folk from other churches and 
to listen to their views and share in discussions 
and challenges, based on teachings from the 

Bible. 

We all had a ñMentorò and mine was Pam Sales 

and we could refer back to them for support when 

needed. 

Just like Saz I would urge everyone to consider 
this course, which I found very helpful, as a means 

of developing our own personal skills. 

Linda Smith  

Our Church 
Orchestra joins in 

the Christmas 
celebrations. 

(l to r) Revd Tim Meachin 
presents Martin Casey with a  
certificate recognising 40 
years of continuous members 
of Broadstone United 
Reformed Church, 

Linda Smith (centre right) receives a certificate recognising completion of the 
CPAS Growing Leaders Course. With Linda are (l to r) Revd Carol Langford, 

Revd David Price of St. Johns Ashley Road Parkstone, and Margaret Stevens 

from Lytchett Minster Parish Church, all of whom facilitated the CPAS course.  

Growing Leaders ï CPAS Course  



Easter Reflection  
 
We are here to slow down and remind 
ourselves that Easter is much more than, 
chocolate, clothing, traditions. We are here to 
remember that Easter does not end with one 
manôs betrayal, a mocking crowd, crucifixion on 
a tree.  
We are not here to just arrive then leave, 
remember then forget, celebrate then ignore.  
Rather we are here because Easter refines 
how we should live every day. Redeems our 
past, our present, and our future. Remind us 
we were bought at an unspeakable price. We 
are here to worship the king who endured a 
sinnerôs death, conquered our enemy, and 
sacrificed his life for ours. 

 

 
We are here because Easter is proof that God 
offers grace to us all. God loves us more than 
we could know. We are here to remember that 
Easter does end with an empty tomb, death 
defeated, and an offer of redemption. We are 
here because redemption is available for all. 
Thatôs why we remember to celebrate. We are 
here! 
Saz Holland  

Christmas flowers and trees at BURC ... 


